

News Horizons



The Voice of the Chandler Horizon Rotary Club

Wednesday • 6:50 a.m.

SAN MARCOS GOLF COURSE

Jim Hoenig, Editor

Vol. XXXVIII, No. 13 · September 4, 2024



Good Morning! Welcome to Chandler Horizon Rotary



Opening Exercises

Pledge: Tim Gibson
Prayer: Candace Lansberry
Songs: Larry Gardner

Sgt.-at-Arms James Caskey

Program

Carolyn Englehart, a 22-year Navy veteran who now works at Frys, will tell us about her experiences, including working with Ron Stevens on our water project.

Last Week

No Visiting Rotarians

No visiting Rotarians made up with us last

Missing in Action

Eleven members were absent: Courtney Banach, Theresa Clemmons, Ken Gudewich, Marty Herder, Terry Locke, Roger Morsch, Precious Namazzi, Chuy Ortiz, Sanjay Patel, Marques Reischl and Micah Ring.

Make-Up

James Caskey made up at the Southwest e-club.

Songs, Fines & Such

President Chuck Ertl conducted the meeting, Larry Gardner led us in song and James Caskey conducted the fine session.

James Caskey paid \$4 for Eugene Roberts' presentation and for a trip to Charleston, South Carolina.

Joseph Caskey paid \$5 for a trip to New Orleans and an exit fee to Prescott.

Will Coakley paid \$10 for an upcoming trip for work and for family memories.

President Chuck Ertl paid \$5 for Eugene's presentation, for having Tim Gibson back, for Lori Pierce and her work on the programs and looking forward to the Labor Day weekend.

Larry Gardner paid \$5 for Eugene's presentation, noting this is an organization we should support.

Tim Gibson paid \$5 for recovering from his shoulder surgery and in thanks to Jim Patmos for picking him up and bringing him to the meeting.

Jim Hoenig paid \$2 for noting one of his granddaughters (Michelle) is engaged, and in support of Cathy Sremba from Sir Speedy who lost her husband a couple of weeks ago after a long battle with Alzheimer's.

PP Brad Raymond paid \$5 for Eugene's presentation, for Tim Gibson's return and in anticipation of friends from Colorado visiting this fall.

Although exempt, Ron Stevens paid a buck for Eugene's presentation and in memory of his and Chris's son, Scott, who passed way a little Please continue reading on page 2



President Chuck Ertl (right) thanks Eugene Roberts for his presentation.

Program

Eugene Roberts, Assistant Manager of AZ-StRUT, told us about that organization. The program was arranged by Lori Pierce.

AZStRUT stands for Arizona Students Recycling Used Technology. The program began in 1997 as a concept by Intel and Motorola, who wanted to get used equipment to Arizona schools and non-profits that could benefit from them. In 1998 AZStRUT officially became a 501(c)3 with the state of Arizona and started providing A+ certification training to teachers and these programs.

AZStRUThas also supported STEM programs with computer hardware and continues to recycle all of the e-waste responsibly. More than 100,000 devices have been given to students and community members in need in the 25+ years since its creation. In 2023 alone, 1,064,000 pounds of electronics were saved from the landfill and 10,398

Please continue reading on page 2

Board Meeting

The Chandler Horizon Rotary Club board of directors will hold its regular monthly meeting next Tuesday, September 10, at 6:50 a.m. Check your email for the link to join the virtual event.

Next Week

We will not have a regular meeting next week. We will attend the memorial service at Healing Fields in Tempe Beach Park on Patriot Day. More information will be coming as to time, car-pooling, etc.

Next Regular Meeting September 18 Opening Exercises

Pledge: Marty Herder
Prayer: Jim Patmos
Songs: Larry Gardner
Sgt. at Arms James Caskey

Program

Haydn Janus from Majestic Theater will share the state of the movie theater business and the recovering industry.



President Chuck Ertl (right) and James Caskey (left) congratulate James DeVary.

Sinner of the Year Award

James DeVary finally has received his trophy as winner of the 2023-2024 Chandler Horizon Rotary Club Sinner of the Year. Due to family commitments, James has been unable to attend club meetings in person, including the meeting of August 7, when the Sinner of the Year presentations were made. So, after last week's club meeting President Chuck Ertl, Sergeant at Arms chair Jim Hoenig and Sergeant at Arms member James Caskey went to James DeVary's office and made the presentation.

James had 218 fines, 11 more than runner-up Brad Raymond, and 56 more than he had the previous year when he finished fourth and was named Rookie-of-the Year.